
 

    
  

 
 

Friday October 23rd 
Dinner at 6pm 

Raffle at 7:15pm 
At Maplehill School  

1350 East Hill Rd. Plainfield, VT 05667 
 

Join us with your whole family to enjoy an 
evening of home-made, local food at our annual 

Harvest Supper! 
Call to reserve your spot at 454-7747 

Admission Fees: 
Adults $10, 

Families (4 or more) $28, 
Children 12 and under and Seniors 55+ $6 

All proceeds go to support the  
Student Activities Fund 

 
 
 

    Call us to arrange to visit! 
(802) 454-7747 

Garden Update from Maplehill Community Farm 
By Annie Steeves, AmeriCorps õ15-õ16 Member 
 

The Maplehill garden is flourishing this year, with more 
space than ever before. Our Farm Educator, Vivian, 
explains: òWe expanded the bed space in the field into a 
section that had been cover cropped for the past two 
years.ó This will allow us to have more food than ever 
before.  
 

 A very wet and cool June made growing a challenge. 
The unexpected cool weather stunted summer crops, 
but most things worked out. Vivian had a lot of 
wonderful volunteers this summer. In addition to the 
daily help of two AmeriCorps members, two volunteers 
from Spruce Mountain Inn came twice a week and 
helped tremendously.  
 

Noticing that we use so much Sriracha hot sauce, one of 
Vivianõs biggest goals this summer was to grow enough 
hot peppers to make our own hot sauce. This was a big 
success, and Vivian has given many hot peppers to 
Alanna Dorf, our Farm-to-Table Coordinator. Students 
will be learning how to make a variety of hot sauces in 
Alannaõs Culinary Arts Class. 

 
Working on the farm is a beloved activity for many 
people at Maplehill School. Vivian says her favorite part 
of farming is òbeing able to directly share food with the 
people around me.ó Most of the harvested food is 
consumed by students and staff every day in our school 
lunch program. Some food is also donated to local senior 
citizens in our monthly food donations. There is 
something special about our full circle food system here 
at Maplehill School and Community Farm. We literally 
get to enjoy the fruits of our labor.  
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Annual Adirondack Trip - 
Creating Strong Relationships 

 
By JM, Outreach  and Marketing  Intern 
Every year students from Maplehill School go 
to Lake Chateaugay for two nights, thanks to 
Karen Heath and her family who let us use 
their cabin and land. The yearly field trip to 
the Adirondacks brings staff and students 
together for a smoother school year ahead. The 
trip creates a bond between staff and students 
because everyone is able to relax and be less 
formal than a regular school day. 

 

 
Wednesday morning activities are designed so 
that students can get academic credit, while 
everyone has fun together. This year, most of 
Wednesday was sunny. We went swimming 
and played a trust exercise. We had a science 
scavenger hunt and wrote funny stories with 
each other as an English class activity. 
Wednesday night it rained so the group wasnõt 
able to have a campfire, but it cleared up on 
the way back Thursday and the group got ice 
cream for a sweet end of the week. 
 

Thank you AmeriCorps Members! 

 
Special Thanks to our 2014-2015 AmeriCorps 
members Lucy Schmid and Heather Lyon.  We 

welcome Lucy as a new staff member at Maplehill 
School. 

 

  

  Heather Lyon  Lucy Schmid 
 
Welcome to our 2015-2016 AmeriCorps members 

Annie Steeves and Suzie Grenier.  Our AmeriCorps 
members are a vital part of our Farm-to-School 

Program and our Elder Outreach Project.  Thanks 
to their work, we are able to grow more food, 

educate our students about local food systems and 
donate more food to local seniors. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Suzie Grenier and Annie Steeves 

Special thanks to our fabulous staff that painted and 
repaired our farm campus this summer: 

Ben, Dan, Katie, Stuart, Joe M., and Peter! 



 
 

Animal Fencing Project Update 
By Lorita Adkins, Executive Director 

 
After resting our fields this summer, we have been 
busy making the necessary preparations to raise cattle 
on the fields of Maplehill Community Farm next 
spring.  Our plan is to build a barnyard connected to 
the existing animal barn to safely integrate new and 
younger cattle into our herd. Our ICP Dean of 
Students, Mitch Hunt has been working over the 
summer with Elmhill, Inc. board members, Allen Soule 
and Daniel Marcus, to reclaim some of the overgrown 
areas in our fields and dig post holes for the barnyard. 
 

Once the barnyard is completed, our next project will 
be to install permanent high tensile wire fencing 
around the larger pasture, which will allow rotational 
grazing within that area.  We will then be able to 
graze our own cattle in 2016 and beyond.  Our larger 
goal is to yearly raise two to five cows to provide beef 
for our Farm-to-School food program and make 
contributions to the community.  Next fall, we are 
hoping to be able to donate beef from one cow to the 
Twin Valley Senior Center. 
 

We would like to express our heartfelt appreciation 
to everyone who is helping to make this project a 
reality for us.  We are grateful for the support from 
friends and community members, including a major 
contribution of cedar posts and lumber from 
Authentic Log Homes in Hardwick. In addition to the 
local contributions, we have also received support 
through grants from the Harris and Frances Block 
Foundation and Ben & Jerryõs Foundation.  Thanks 
also to Mitch Hunt, Daniel Marcus, and Allen Soule 
for all their work on this project. 

 

As part of our Elder Outreach Project, 

students, staff, and members of Twin Valley Senior Center 
enjoyed a picnic together on July 22nd at  

Maplehill Community Farm 
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Summer Highlights from Maplehill School  

 
By Netta Mae Walsh, Instructional Assistant, 
Small Group Program  
This summer, students and staff stayed active 
outside of the classroom. We hiked, biked, 
mushroom hunted and swam. Our hike up White 
Rocks Mountain was about five miles round trip. 
We pushed hard to reach the top and ate tasty 
snacks on one of Vermontõs most beautiful bald 
peaks with its view of the Green Mountains and 
Camelõs Hump.  We spent whole days riding our 
bikes, our longest trek being from Kettle Pond to 
Ricker State Park and back.  My favorite part of the 
summer program was mushroom hunting, which 
felt like a treasure hunt ð wandering through the 
woods, eyes to the ground, learning with students 
about all the beautiful plant and fungi life.  

 

B y Saul Gresser, Program Coordinator, 
Individual Care Program 
This summer, swimming at Curtis and Trojan Ponds 
and the Mill in Worcester were huge hits. We saw 
raptors in flight at the Vermont Institute of Natural 
Science in Quechee. We traveled to Sandbar State 
Park for a day on Lake Champlain. We rode bikes 
on the path along Dog River. And then there was the 
great hike up Spruce Mountain. Students and staff 
pushed their limits to triumphantly make the 
summit and take in the great view of our hills and 
valley.  Back on campus, students tended the lawns 
and enjoyed late summer raspberry picking.  
 
 

 
Maplehill School students enjoying a summer hike  

in the woods 
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Help support Maplehill  School and Community Farm 
Please send your tax deductible contribution to: 

Elmhill , Inc. 
P.O. Box 248 

Plainfield, VT 05667 

P.O. Box 248 

Plainfield, VT 05667 

 

Check us out at: 
www.maplehillschoolandfarm.org 

(802) 454-7747 

Supported by: 

  
 


